
Department of Planning and Budget 
2017 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 
1. Bill Number:   SB988 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 

 

2. Patron: Dance 
 
3.  Committee: Commerce and Labor 
 
4. Title: Virginia Employment Commission; population projections. 

 
5. Summary:  Eliminates the requirement that the Virginia Employment Commission prepare 

population projections for the Commonwealth for use by the General Assembly and certain 
state agencies. 

 
6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 
  
7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary. 
 
8. Fiscal Implications:  It is anticipated that the bill will not have a state fiscal impact.  Based 

on current language and funding in the Appropriation Act and SB900, as introduced, the 
Department of Planning and Budget (DPB) has $150,000, from the general fund, in each year 
of the current biennium to contract for population projections; the Virginia Employment 
Commission (VEC) does not have a specific appropriation for this function.  Consequently, 
VEC does not currently develop or publish population projections.   

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Virginia Employment Commission 
and the Department of Planning and Budget. 

  
10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 
  
11. Other Comments:  None. 


